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AGENDA

Community Update
New Mailbox
Dues Payment
Boat Storage Reminder
Community Deck Sealing

Oak Stairs Update

Town of Riverhead Code Enforcement Update

Finance Update
Bank Balance
2024 Dues Collected/Outstanding
Additional Planned Expenses








March 24, 2024
The winter meeting on Zoom of the Beach Club Civic Association was called to order on 3/24/2024 at 4 PM by Suzanne Rader Kinkel. 
COMMUNITY UPDATE
The BCCA Board welcomed new members at 2 Oak Lane, 46 Beach Club Lane and 18 Laurel Lane. The Board also gave condolences to Bill Kirchberger on the loss of his wife Elfriede. The Board also congratulates Howard and Chicka Kneller on their marriage. 
Discussion entailed various community updates and property updates. The Board gives a shout out to community members who did a great job this year with leaf cleanup so there were no hazardous roads in our community.  The sluiceway will continue to be cleared on a regular basis to prevent flooding of the Beach Club Lane parking lot and the Gasparo property. 
There is a new mailbox at 76 Beach Club Lane that will be used by the BCCA for all mailing items. It is a locked mailbox with keys held by the Board of Directors and will be checked regularly. Dues may be mailed to this mailbox for those members who do not wish to pay by other methods. 
Discussion ensued regarding dues payment. Invoices have gone out to all members and reminder invoices and emails have been sent to members who have not paid. For the first time, members can pay through various methods and electronically and many members have taken advantage of this. As of 4/4/24 there are 14 outstanding members owing dues and 1 boat fee still being owed to the BCCA. 
Reminder that all boats must be removed from the BCCA lot on Beach Club Lane by 5/15/24.  
The Beach Club Lane deck will be treated and sealed by volunteers on          May 17, 2024.   Matt Maccaro noted he has a sprayer to administer the sealant. 
Discussion was held around 4 trees on the end of Beach Club Lane that are severely sideways at more than a 45 degree angle. It is recommended that a tree specialist be contacted to remove the trees as they present a danger to people and property. Larry Darcy will have a person he knows give an estimate.

The Board encourages all members to bring any issues to the Board’s attention. An item was noted about a member having issues with garbage collection. However there have been no other reports. If members are having issues, please let us know. We are very up to date on codes etc. from the Town of Riverhead and can give guidance.  
OAK LANE STAIRS
Discussion was held around the status of Oak Lane Stairs. The Board is working to come to a resolution regarding 37 Oak St. and the encroachment of BCCA land. Howard Kneller (owner) has been more than accommodating to resolve the issue and the Board is moving toward a solution with the Town of Riverhead that is amenable to all parties. 
Once the issue is resolved, the Board will resume the process of having the stairs replaced. 
TOWN OF RIVERHEAD CODE ENFORCEMENT 
Discussion was held around 2 items of code enforcement. The first is parking no closer than 10 feet to any fire hydrant in the community.  The second is that no person can park on the grass in the town of Riverhead. Charles Scalfani raised a question for clarity. The enforcement is for the grass area of the home, not the road itself. 
FINANCE UPDATE
Frank Gasparo, Treasurer, provided an update on our financials. The financials are now on QuickBooks. There is approximately $31,559.00 in our bank accounts at present. As we receive dues, we will deposit them and by our next meeting, we will have an up to date accounting of our finances. There is one member of the BCCA who has a lien on his property for dues > $3,000.00. 
Our Property Taxes are $750.00. Our Liability Insurance is ~ $2,500.00, and our insurance is $704.00.  Clearing of the sluiceway is approximately $800.00 per year. Frank will also provide reports of our assets/liabilities quarterly on the website so that all community members can be aware. We will see how far our monies will go toward the Oak Street stair replacement and communicate that to all members. 
There were no further questions from the people who attended. 
The meeting was closed by Suzanne Rader Kinkel at 4:35 PM. 
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